
May 2, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations    

H-310, the Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Mt. Comfort Road Regional Underpass in Fiscal Year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of McCordsville located at 6280 W 800 

N McCordsville, IN 46055. The funding would be used to engineer and design a dual (4-lane) 

underpass under the CSX rail line for Mt. Comfort Road. 

The corridor is primarily used as a commuter corridor and features some of the fastest 

growing communities in central Indiana. It is also located in the fastest growing county in the 

state.  This project would relieve significant congestion issues at its at-grade crossing with the 

CSX dual-rail line. 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 

Section 22907 of title 49 of the United States code. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family.  

Sincerely,  

 
Jefferson Shreve 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 


